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September 10, 2013

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF SHELBY SIDEWALK COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 10, 2013 IN THE LOWER LEVEL CONFERENCE ROOM, 52700 VAN DYKE, SHELBY TOWNSHIP, MICHIGAN.
The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. by Craig Cowper.
Members Present:
Stanley Grot, Craig Cowper, Russ Matika, Gus Pikula, Mary Beth Zinn
Member Absent:
Phil Lauwers (excused), Susan Rohall (excused)
Also Present:
Carol Thurber, Township Engineer’s Office

Tim Wood, Building Department Director


Paul Tisch, 52778 Blue Ridge
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
MOTION by Zinn, supported by Pikula, to approve the minutes of the August 13, 2013 meeting as submitted. 
Motion carried.
BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR/VISITOR

No visitors present.
ENGINEER’S REPORT
Mr. Cowper announced that Ms. Vaglica has taken a position with the City of Warren.  On behalf of the committee and himself, he wishes her well in her new endeavors.
Ms. Thurber stated that she and Ms. Vaglica did go over a few things before she left but there may be a small learning curve for a couple of months.

She mentioned that the 2013 Sidewalk Gap construction is nearly complete with the exception of 22 Mile west of M-53.   

a. Engineering Invoices

Mr. Cowper has received invoices from Fazal Khan’s office and has not processed them before.  They came in to the Building Department and Mr. Grot has indicated that he would like the committee to review and approve them.  

Mr. Grot stated because we will now have a Maintenance Program with a budget. These invoices are relating to discussion on that program.  
Ms. Zinn questioned if this was a result of a Sidewalk Committee meeting.  Mr. Cowper stated it was a Sub Committee meeting.  

Mr. Cowper mentioned the secondary invoice was for the Building Department general services Sidewalk Maintenance Proposal.  Ms. Thurber stated it was maintenance through the Building Department with the contractor who is doing the gaps as an addition to his contract.

Mr. Wood understood it was for preparation of the Sidewalk Maintenance Program proposal.  Ms. Thurber stated it was for the proposal and the 2013 Sidewalk Maintenance Contract administration.  

Mr. Matika questioned if the 7 ½ hours were for putting the proposal together.  Ms. Thurber stated it was not.  He was surprised we were being billed for her work when we weren’t told ahead of time.  Mr. Grot stated we asked them to do the work.  Mr. Matika asked when we request something from them we will be billed for it.  Mr. Grot stated yes.  Mr. Matika stated we should have received an estimate of what it would cost.  There were things the committee probably could have done not knowing that Ms. Vaglica was charging us.

Ms. Zinn questioned when Ms. Thurber is at our monthly meeting is the committee charged an hourly rate.  Mr. Cowper stated we are charged.  Ms. Zinn thought it fell under her being “the Township engineer”.  Mr. Cowper stated not for that.  

Mr. Matika questioned Mr. Wood about cost allocation with regard to the third page.  Mr. Wood stated the Sidewalk Committee has agreed to pay for certain repairs this year.  He believes this is the time Ms. Thurber is referring to of Ms. Vaglica’s time.  Mr. Wood would like the breakdown of these charges because the Township will bill the resident for work in certain circumstances.  Mr. Matika asked why we are being charged for work done when the Maintenance Program hasn’t technically been approved yet.   Mr. Wood stated we have maintenance being done currently.  What we are trying to formalize now is a proactive program rather than a reactive one.  

TOWNSHIP PLANNER’S REPORT
Mr. Wynn was not present.
OLD BUSINESS
a. Seven Oaks Subdivision – Discussion of Guard Rail (Committee update on changes)

Mr. Cowper stated that the Road Commission has made some drastic changes to the site.  He visited the area this afternoon and it appears however, that nothing has been done with the bolts.  He is unsure of how to proceed at this point now that the Road Commission is involved with the project. 

Mr. Tisch stated the subdivision association previously had a couple of aesthetic and safety concerns with what was installed.   From an aesthetic standpoint they are much happier with the changes.  The work was done relatively quickly.  There still remain a few safety issues, but the main issues have been addressed.  Overall the subdivision is much happier.  
Mr. Cowper stated that what has currently been done is not the work of the Township but rather the Road Commission.  He is pleased that the subdivision residents are happy with the new guard rail.

Mr. Tisch stated there are still exposed corners which are a hazard.  Walkers and bikers can get caught up on the corners.  He is not sure what the solution could be going forward, but this is much better than what they previously had.  He is thankful for the committee’s time and concern over the situation.

Mr. Grot stated at this point any future changes are out of our hands.  It will have to be addressed with the Road Commission.  

Mr. Cowper stated that the recommendation of the committee is to refer the resident’s to the Macomb County Road Commission.  Please keep the committee informed on how they do with them.

Mr. Tisch asked when the sidewalk might be extended; it ends just past the guard rail.  Mr. Cowper stated we might not have an easement for that parcel.  He asked Ms. Thurber to look into it.

b. Discussion of Sub Committee Meeting
Mr. Cowper gave a brief summary of the meeting - 

· There was a cost conclusion of between $ .18 - $ .20 per foot. 

· We did not get a cost ratio or other estimates.
· We are going to proceed with doing 4-6 sections per year. 

· The Sub Committee would like to approve the Maintenance Program.

· Reporting process will be given to Building Department & Sidewalk Committee

· Building Department will meet with Sidewalk Committee to review the process and to decide to move forward and whether to make any changes.

· Building Department will act as a liaison

· Fazal Khan will fully administer the program

· Conduct inspections; identify issues, mailing notices, postage, etc.

· Estimate that every 5 years the entire sidewalk program will be fully inspected

· Conduct 60-80 miles per year.
· Begin with older sections of the Township first with trouble spots.  

· Suggestions were to start in the middle first

· Finer details will be made as we move forward with the program

· Budgeting between $80,000 - $85,000 for the program

Ms. Zinn questioned if the $80,000 will be paid to Fazal Khan’s office.  Mr. Cowper stated that is correct.  

Ms. Zinn asked if there is a cap on the cost.  Mr. Cowper stated we estimated between $80,000 -$85, 000 without a cap.  When we start seeing the invoices coming through, we can halt the progress at any time.  

Mr. Matika questioned if Mr. Wood or Mr. Zavislak have a recommendation of which sections to begin with.  Mr. Zavislak recommended starting off of 24 Mile Road west of Van Dyke as an intermediate area.  

Mr. Matika asked if we are looking to approve the concept of the program now and we will agree on which sections at a later time.  Mr. Cowper would like to move this program to the recommendation process for the Board of Trustees.  The Board can approve the concept and then the committee can fine tune it as we go forward.

Lengthy discussion was held regarding the billing aspects of the program.  All fees paid would go back into the general fund, not into the Sidewalk Committee or the Building Department budgets.
MOTION by Zinn, supported by Matika, to recommend the Maintenance Pilot Program to the Board of Trustees.

Motion carried.  

Mr. Wood questioned what the next step would be.  Mr. Cowper stated it will be placed on the September 17 Board meeting.  

c. Approve or Deny Recommendation of Sidewalk Maintenance Program
This item was previously discussed.
d. 2014 Master Project List Review and Approve
The committee reviewed the easements on the GIS to pick projects for the Priority List.

East side of Schoenherr Road

North side of 25 Mile Road (Van Dyke to Jewell)
e. Seven Oaks Subdivision – Discussion of Guard Rail (Committee update on changes)

This item was previously discussed.
NEW BUSINESS

a. 14882 Ivanhoe (Requested by resident) Sent to Committee by Code Enforcement
Mr. Cowper stated the area is located near a bus stop.  He visited the site today.  He stated the committee does not normally do projects inside of subdivisions but we might want to look at changing our Charter with the Maintenance Program.  This might be something we might want to change going forward.
Ms. Zinn questioned if we have the easement.  Mr. Cowper did not know.  Ms. Thurber stated it should fall within the right-of-way.

Mr. Matika asked if there is any grant money for this project.  Mr. Cowper stated not through SEMCOG.  

Mr. Cowper stated the property is not listed on our deferral list.  Technically when the homeowner built the home they should have put the sidewalk in.  

Mr. Wood stated the portion was developed later.  He supposes that it was a stub street that got extended later which resulted in the gap.  It was an intersection of two subdivisions coming together.  

Mr. Cowper asked if the committee would like to continue looking into this project.  It can be put on the next list and notify the resident that we are looking at the property.  

Ms. Zinn questioned if we have the right-of-way.  Mr. Wood stated we do.

CORRESPONDENCE

a. Review of correspondence with committee.
Correspondence was previously discussed.
ADJOURNMENT
MOTION by Zinn, supported by Matika, to adjourn.
Motion carried.

The meeting adjourned at 6:13 p.m.

                                                             __________________________________

                              


   Craig Cowper, Chairman
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